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To conclude, I would like to make two observations.  First, the overall objective of the IAP is to ensure continual progress towards the Bogor Goals of free and open trade and investment in the Asia-Pacific.  We have seen today that New Zealand (NZ) has risen to the challenge, and is well on its way to full realization of the Bogor Goals by 2010.  Indeed, NZ has already achieved 11 out of 13 key areas reviewed.  This is a remarkable achievement.  I believe we all would like to congratulate NZ on its endeavours, and the results achieved.  I think I can speak on behalf of colleagues round the table in saying that we are hopeful that NZ will maintain its impressive progress towards the final goal, in particular on the two areas highlighted in the experts’ report, i.e. the total elimination of tariffs and the full opening up of services sector.  Even on these two fronts, of course, NZ has made great strides over the years.
2.  

Second, the road which NZ has travelled since early 1980s is a vivid example that opening up trade and investment would lead to a win-win result : it benefits not only the host economy, but also overseas investors and businessmen, and in turn the wider public.  In short, everybody stands to gain.  If there needs to be any proof in the economic case for trade liberalization, NZ is a living proof, and it is hoped that other economies, within and outside APEC, could draw useful lesson from it.
3. 

Last but not the least, I would like to express special thanks to our two experts: Professor Sauvé and Professor Brodjonegoro, and the New Zealand team who has provided informative and candid answers to all the questions colleagues raised in this session.  I would also like to thank the APEC Program Director Ms Hiroko Taniguchi.  She and her team have done a great deal of behind-the-scene preparatory work for the whole IAP Peer Review process.  And thank you all for participating in this IAP Peer Review.
Ends
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